Quintana's Missionaries To Arizona

Jan-Feb-March 2023

Luther A Quintana P.O.Box 464 Vernon,Az. 85940

Dear Pastor and Friends

Hello again from the White Mountains. Each day brings in a new thought with the Blessing of God. When I read the scriptures I'm reminded that God is so merciful and longsuffering. If we only knew how much that our heavenly Father puts up with , christians who just totally ignore His guidance. I speak as a believer that is trying everyday to please Him, yet I meet others who seem to not even care. When the Apostle Paul tells us that "His grace is sufficient" there is much more to be said, that is Christ provides the believer with adequate strength to cope and deal with everyday problems. We can rest assured that Jesus wants each of us to trust and follow Him, even if we can't understand what is going on. When I watch people make choices that is so bad and yet when you say to them, please pray and wait on God. Thank God for those who are definitely willing to just buckle down and follow Him.

The church is doing good. We still see a lot of new people visiting the church. The area is growing by leaps and bounds. The sad part is that many are looking for something that can fill that emptiness in their soul. Some even tell me that they want something, religion is not the answer Jesus is. Pray as we try to reach these folks. Also pray that the people God has given us would set up and start, teaching and leading alongside us in the ministry.

Sandy and Phoenix are doing fine. Thank you for the faithful support and prayers. Without you there would be no church or ministry here. In the past 25 years I have seen missionaries and churches fold up and leave the area, some people say to us I don't believe you are still here, my reply is I have a Great Savior! The Lord has great things in store for each of us. As we co-labor together to reach America for Christ in Arizona.

In Christ The Quintana's

Macedonia World Baptist Missions